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Frank Hebron-Harman Elementary School  
Spring/Summer 

2019 

Volume 3/Issue 2 
 

and Current Events 

Hello Parents, 

As we move closer to the end of the school year, there are just a few things I wish to  

bring to your attention.   

I encourage all parents to support the PTA.  Our school PTA needs every parent’s sup-

port.  Please consider supporting the PTA’S Booster-thon as this is a signature fundraiser 

for our PTA to assist in supporting students.  I would also like to encourage parents to 

come out and attend the PTA meetings to support the hard work that the PTA Board plans 

and does on behalf of our students and teachers. 

I wish to congratulate our PTA who applied for and was awarded a grant from the Arun-

del Community Development Services (ACDS) Inc.  The grant award will provide more 

chrome books and related accessories.  Students will use the chrome books for testing and 

other research projects in the classroom. 

Our teachers have spent a significant amount of time over the first half of the year setting 
the learning environment, planning for standards based instruction, and providing stu-
dents with activities and formative assessments to inform their teaching practices and stu-
dents’ learning. We have completed the process of assessing students through county as-
sessments and state assessments for the school year.   

For parents of students entering into the intermediate grades for next year, please contin-

ue to speak with your child about their responsibility as a learner.  . 

We appreciate your partnership in reinforcing with students to always do their best and 

take their learning seriously.  Enjoy Your Summer!!! 

Sincerely, 
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Hello Parents, Students, and Staff 

Thank you for welcoming me to Frank Hebron Harman 

Elementary School this school year. It’s awesome to be 

a Hebron-Harman Hawk again!   

We are all grateful for the parent support you provide all of our students 

through volunteering, chaperoning, reading, organizing, donating and do-

ing whatever was necessary to support our students—both at home and 

here at school to ensure they are engaged at high levels of learning.  

This learning couldn’t occur without the endless energy, skills and devo-

tion of the Hebron Harman staff.  Thank you to a great group of educators! 

A word for the students of Hebron Harman: Thank you for all your hard work throughout the school 

year.  I am so honored to be your Assistant Principal.  You keep me laughing and young at heart.  I 

am grateful for your laughter, joy, inquiry and kindness.  Best wishes to our promoting fifth grad-

ers. We can’t wait to hear the wonderful things you will continue to accomplish in middle school.  

Until next school year, here’s wishing you all a safe and enjoyable summer!  

Respectfully, 

Chad Vosburg 
Assistant Principal/Treasure Hunter 

Frank Hebron-Harman Elementary School 
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During the month of March, Leprechauns played 

tricks in the Library Media Center by upsetting 

furniture, throwing books on the floor and ripping 

books apart. With the help of 3rd, 4th and 5th grad-

ers, Leprechauns were captured every night lead-

ing up to St. Patrick’s Day.  

Using Makerspace materials like cardboard, mask-

ing tape, and coffee filters, students in Media class 

built traps that demonstrated skills of cooperation, 

collaboration, creativity and problem solving.  

The builders of traps that caught Leprechauns 

earned St. Patrick’s Day pencils.  

 

Elizabeth Van Pate 
Librarian 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

If you are withdrawing your student or students 

from Hebron Harman Elementary School, you 

must check in with the cafeteria staff and get a 

refund for any money left on their account. 

Please note that once the students are released in 

the system, it will be a difficult process to return 

your money to you in a timely manner. 

If you are transferring your student to another 

school in Anne Arundel County, the money will 

transfer over to the account in the new school. 

Thank you 

Mrs. Lisa Lucina 

Cafeteria Manager 

From the Media Center 

March Highlights 
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Bonjour Familles de Hebron-Harman, 

French students in all grade-levels were busy exploring 

units of inquiry specific to each grade level. Each grade

-level  explored he following: 

Pre – K – The Pre-K students received two ten minute 

lessons each week from 5th grade students. Pre-K stu-

dents learned les mois (months of the year) and French 

cultural activities specific to each month. Students can 

practice les mois at home with the following game: 

http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=months 

K – Kindergarten students are concluding an investiga-

tion of “Comment est-ce qu’on peut utilizer l’alphabet 

français?” or How can we use the French alphabet? We 

have explored specific letter groups including letters 

that are the same in French and English, French letters 

that switch sounds, and letters with the -ay sound. Kin-

dergarten students will demonstrate their learning by 

creating a French alphabet pronunciation guide. Try 

this game at home: http://www.hello-world.com/games/

puzzles.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=alphabet 

1 – Students in 1st grade are exploring “Comment est-ce 

qu’on ressens la nature avec nos sens?” or How do we 

experience nature with our senses? This allows us to 

make connections to Science as we experience nature 

each week using a different sense. Students will make 

rain sticks to hear, use magnifying glasses to see, guess 

what is inside a mystery box for touch, smell French 

spices/herbs, and participate in a Nature taste test. Our 

learning will culminate with the creation of a Cinq Sens 

(Five Senses) garden next to the primary playground. 

Practice with this game at home: http://www.hello-

world.com/games/matching.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=senses 

2 – Like 1st grade, 2nd grade students are exploring Na-

ture but through a different lens as they attempt to an-

swer “Comment est-ce qu’on peut represente les 

changements des saisons parmi les beaux arts?” (How 

can we represent the changes of the seasons using art?”   

 

For each season, students created a unique piece of art 

using a different art form;  l’automne – mandalas, 

l’hiver – stone statues based on the Inuksuk tradition, 

l’été – pointillism paintings based on the style of 

Georges Seurat, and printemps – watercolor paintings 

inspired by Claude Monet. Students showcased their 

representations by creating a Four Seasons Museum. 

Our museum  opened for visitors from Tuesday April 

30 – Friday May 3.  Additionally, the French teachers 

coordinated a fieldwork experience for students to 

explore French art at the Baltimore Museum of Art on 

May 8 and 9.  At home practice:  http://www.hello-

world.com/games/memory.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=nature    

3 – 3rd graders are also explored Nature but using na-

ture to write creatively. Students use d Nature to write 

Acrostic, Haiku, and Shape poetry.  A  Poetry Read-

ing with parents and families was held  in April.  At 

home practice:  http://www.hello-world.com/games/

memory.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=nature    

4 – 4th graders also explored Nature so that they can 

“construire un environment qui soutiens les choses 

vivants et non-vivants” (construct an environment that 

supports living and non-living things”. 4th graders 

built their own terrariums to showcase their learning.  

To take our learning into Nature, we are attended Ft. 

Meade’s Earth Day Celebration at Burba Park on 

Thursday April 25. At home practice:  http://

www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=nature    

5 – In preparation for 5th grade promotion, 5th graders 

are exploring “Comment est-ce qu’on celebrer les 

success scolaires?” (How do we celebrate academic 

success? We will answer this inquiry by creating 

something French-focused to share around the promo-

tion celebration. At home practice: http://

www.helloworld.com/games/memory.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=school1 

and http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?

language=French&translate=English&activity=school2 

Merci pour parler français,  

Mme. Harman et Mme. Jones 

 

http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=months
http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=months
http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=alphabet
http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=alphabet
http://www.hello-world.com/games/puzzles.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=alphabet
http://www.hello-world.com/games/matching.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=senses
http://www.hello-world.com/games/matching.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=senses
http://www.hello-world.com/games/matching.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=senses
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=nature
http://www.helloworld.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=school1
http://www.helloworld.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=school1
http://www.helloworld.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=school1
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=school2
http://www.hello-world.com/games/memory.php/?language=French&translate=English&activity=school2
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Ms. Boone Ms. Vasquez 

During the month of May, the students explored 

career paths and different levels of education 

needed for each career. Students need to under-

stand the importance of school and its connec-

tion to their future careers.  

TALK TO YOUR CHILDREN ABOUT THEIR CAREER 

PATH  

Children enjoy learning from the adult role mod-

els around them. Help your child with career ex-

ploration by discussing the following questions:  

1. What career did you dream about as a child?  

2. What are the different jobs you had growing 

up?  

3. What job do you do now?  

4.  What would you do differently if you could do 

it all over again? 

A World of Possibility Awaits!!  

5th Graders Transition to Middle School  

The transition to middle school is a big change for 

your child. In April, 5th grade students visited 

MacArthur Middle School. While at MacArthur 

MS, students toured the school and previewed 

the encore classes that are available. Some stu-

dents were nervous and some were excited 

about visiting the school. During this time, your 

child may experience mixed emotions. Here are 

ways to  prepare your child for middle school:  

• Get a lock, so your child can practice opening it  

• Talk about what the transition was like for 

you and normalize their feelings 

• If your child has an older sibling, have them 

talk with your child and share how they felt 

and things they did to help 

• Find out if your child knows some of the 

children who currently attend middle 

school or that will be going that they know 

from outside activities  

In our June classroom guidance lesson, we 

will reflect on this school year and discuss 

our summer plans to prepare for next year.  

Here are some ideas for summer:  

Reading: Daily reading or a few times a 

week, participate in local library activities, 

etc. 

Math: Workbooks, creating problems to 

complete, etc. 

Writing: Journal writing or reading summar-

ies, writing letters to family or friends, etc.  

A great idea was given to me. If students 

complete a writing journal and bring them in 

during the first week of school, there will be 

a special treat for each student.  

Please encourage students to continue learn-

ing, over the summer, to help prepare them 

for the next grade level.  

Happy Summer !!! 
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HELLO Parents 

From the Registrar’s Desk 

• Late Arrivals—Parents must sign in their stu-

dent (s) when they are late when arriving to 

school.   

Doors open at 9:20 am—Doors close at 9:41 

am.  Students are tardy after the door closes. 

• Students have 4 minutes to get to their lock-

ers, unpack and get into their classrooms, 

instruction starts at 9:45 am. 

• Sign out for Doctors Appointments—When 

signing your student in and/or out of school 

for appointments please provide the school 

with a doctor’s note.  If the student does not 

have a doctor’s note from the appointment 

their absence will be coded unexcused until 

a note is provided.   

• Absences—If a student has been absent for 

more than five days a doctor’s note is re-

quired, releasing the student from medical 

care.   

• Absent Notes—Parents please send absent 

notes to school (sick, doctor, dental appoint-

ments, etc.) and make sure the note is dat-

ed, includes the student full name, dates of 

absences, then sign your name and include 

your telephone number. 

• Student Withdrawals—Withdrawing stu-

dents should be requested three (3) days pri-

or to the student’s last day at Frank Hebron-

Harman Elementary School.   

• Moving—If you move however; still in Frank 

Hebron-Harman Elementary school zone, 

please provide the school with an updated 

Lease or Mortgage and second proof of resi-

dency. 

• Early Dismissals—All requests for an early 

dismissal of students on a regular full-

schedule day, must be requested before 3:30 

pm daily to allow time to locate the student 

before students move to dismissal locations.   

• Legal Documentation—Court Ordered docu-

ments need to be submitted to the front 

office to be placed in student’s cumulative 

file. 

Thank you for understanding and adhering to 

these reminders, any questions can be directed 

to the administration. 

Kimberly Larsen 
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 School Health Services Positions The Anne Arundel County 

Department of Health is seeking RN’s, LPN’s and health assistants 

to provide health services for students in Anne Arundel County 

Public Schools for the upcoming school year. The positions in-

clude:  

   Full-time and part-time positions 
  No nights or weekends  

  Summers off – follows the public school calendar  

  Health Insurance and leave benefits  

  457 Deferred Compensation Plan  

For more information or to obtain an application, please call 410-

222-6838 or visit our website: www.aahealth.org.  

Smoke-Free Workplace. EOE.  
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A Teacher for All Seasons 
 

A teacher is like Spring, 

Who nurtures new green sprouts, 

Encourages and leads them, 

Whenever they have doubts. 

 

A teacher is like Summer, 

Whose sunny temperament 

Makes studying a pleasure, 

Preventing discontent. 

 

A teacher is like Fall, 

With methods crisp and clear, 

Lessons of bright colors 

And a happy atmosphere. 

 

A teacher is like Winter, 

While it's snowing hard outside, 

Keeping students comfortable, 

As a warm and helpful guide. 

 

Teacher, you do all these things, 

With a pleasant attitude; 

You're a teacher for all seasons, 

And you have my gratitude! 

 

By Joanna Fuchs  
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Ms. Val welcomes Camden (America’s 

Vet Dog) and her trainer to Frank Hebron 

Harman Elementary school.   

The Knights of Medieval Times again visited 

the school and delivered flowers to our teach-

ers  for Teacher Appreciation Week. 

Pictured above are Knights Dylan Massey 

Joshua Couture and Chris O’Brock. 

Camden represents the city of Baltimore 

and has been in training since she was a 

puppy.  She is training to be a service dog 

to help a veteran with disabilities live 

without boundaries.    
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Ms. Taylor Baldwin 

Pre-Kindergarten Teacher 

We are proud to welcome  

Grady Baldwin 
Born at 4:02 am, May 22, 2019  

 

 

Mr. Greg Fenton 

Computer Technician 

We are proud to welcome  

Ava Fenton 
Born at 6:25 pm, May 17, 2019 

6.8 lbs.  
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Ms. Baglioni 

Second grade Teacher 

We are proud to welcome  

Emersyn Rose 
Born May 17, 2019—6lbs. 15 oz. 

 

 

 We wish to thank the Hebron Harman 

community for supporting our recent fund-

raiser at the Cold Stone Creamery, held at 

the Arundel Mills Mall. 

Teachers, Ms. Dembeck and Ms. Silverman 

(pictured below) were on hand to assist 

the members of the community with their 

orders. 

THANK YOU TEACHERS AND STAFF!!! 
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School Security and Visitors  

 

All visitors must enter through the main entrance of 

the school and report directly to the office before 

going to any area of the school building or grounds. 

All doorways are locked from the outside during the 

school day.  

A doorbell/buzzer system allows access to visitors. 

Pushing the buzzer alerts office staff that someone is 

at the door. The lock is re-leased and the left door is 

open for entry. Upon entry/ please report directly to 

the office. A video security surveillance system is 

located in the office and allows constant monitoring.  

All visitors are required to present a government 

issued photo ID (drivers license/ pass-port/ military 

ID/ etc.) to be scanned into our visitor accountability 

system. If you are picking your child up early from 

school for medical or dental appointments/ you 

must sign the sign-out log that is kept in all school 

offices. School personnel will require photo identifi-

cation from anyone who comes to school to pick up 

a child.  

Your cooperation will help us provide a safe and or-

derly environment for children and staff.  

 

School Cameras  

 

Hebron-Harman Elementary School is equipped 

with a video camera system. It covers selected inte-

rior and exterior public portions of the build-ing and 

grounds. It is NOT monitored constantly, but it is 

monitored during emergency situations. During cer-

tain events, when the safety or security of students 

may be in question, authorized personnel from lo-

cal, state, or federal police or fire emergency units 

may be given access to view images projected on 

the camera system.  

If you have any questions about the system, you 

should call the Supervisor of School  

Security at 410-222-5083."  

You will find this information on page 10 in the 

Parent Handbook  

Student Records  

As a parent or guardian of a minor/ you have the 

right to review and inspect your child's education 

records. If you wish to review your child's education 

records/ you should make an appointment with 

your child's administrator or school counselor. If 

you have concerns about the content or accuracy of 

the education records/ please contact your school 

principal  

You may request copies of materials from the stu-

dent records for a fee of $.25 per page.  
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June 

4 — Eid-al-Fitr—Schools and Central Office open 

12 — Last day for half – day Pre-kindergarten 

13/14 — End of fourth marking period—2-jour Early Dismissal for all students 

14 — Last day for students 

July 

4—Independence Day—All Schools and Central Offices closed 

TBD—Summer School Begins 

5 —Four-day Work Week begins  - School is closed starting Friday, 5th, 12th, 19th, 

and the 26th 

August 

9—Four-day Work Week ends—School closed  

September 

3—Labor Day– School closed 

4—School opens for grades 1-5 

4/5-Conferences for kindergarten and half-day Pre-K students 

Please visit the Hebron Harman web site for more detailed and up-to-date 

information for the 2019-2020 school years, later this summer. 


